BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES

December 4th, 2017

Members Present: Tom Hogan, Christi Larson, Jill Huebner, Lisa Reiter, Julie Miller and Tanya McClelland.

Tanya called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 5:45 PM.

Approval of Agenda: Tanya approved the agenda, Christi seconded.

Committee Reports:

Finance/Budget: Profit for Scratch cupcakes-\$1706.60.

Strategic Plan- Nothing new to approve at this time.

Old Business:

- 1. Sign-Up Genius- All time slots are filled for the Basketball/Wrestling Sign-up.
- 2. **Volleyball Tournament-** 11/12U Volleyball Tournament will be January 20th and 13U on January 21st. LeighAnn sent email asking for volunteers. Lisa will send reminders a few days prior to tournament. Shelby will coordinate the concessions and have the basic food items stocked. BC members will donate a few breakfast items.
- 3. **January Booster Raffle-** Nikki is working on the letter and will send to BC/Casey for approval. Tanya will follow-up with the progress.
- 4. **Scratch Cupcake Fundraiser** Cupcakes will be delivered on Friday, December 8th with pick up on Friday 2:30-6:00 and Saturday 9-10. Booster Club members will be present to assist with pick-up.

New Business:

- 1. **Football/Basketball/Wrestling Apparel-** Football championship orders are due on December 5th with delivery before Christmas break. Archery/Generic/Toddler orders expected to arrive Friday. Pick up date TBD. Wrestling/Basketball apparel expected to arrive on the 15th.
- **2.** Team Bosco Kids Wrestling Tournament- Kids Wrestling Tournament will be held on Saturday, December 30th. Shelby Miller will coordinate concessions and BC will arrange concession workers in 1 ½ hour shifts. Christi is working on filling concessions and will send reminders prior to tournament.
- 3. **Gold Cards-**We would like to offer the remaining gold cards for \$10 (half price). Julie will post this on Facebook and we will ask Leigh Anne to send out an email.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM

The next meeting will be Monday, January 8th at 5:45 PM in the Health/Wellness Classroom.

Respectfully submitted by Lisa Reiter